
Thursday 30th March 2023

Our Values are Respect, Connect and Challenge
Kia ora koutou

We are very pleased to finally inform our 
community that the official erection of 
the new fencing has began.  You would 
have noticed that at the front of the 
school a temporary fence has been 
installed, this is so they can remove the 
old fencing and erect new fencing within 
a safe boundary.  The bulk of the 
fencing project will be completed during 
the holidays where there will be as little 
inconvenience as possible.  Please 
ensure as you enter or leave the school 
site that you close the temporary gates 
behind you to ensure our tamariki’s 
safety.  For more information please 
refer to the email sent out to parents on 
Wednesday of this week.

Saturday 1st April  RUN for FUN        
Thursday 6th April LAST DAY of TERM 1 
Monday 24th April TEACHER ONLY DAY 
Tuesday 25th April ANZAC DAY          Wed 
26th April FIRST DAY OF TERM 2

Scholastic has updated their 
computer system, unfortunately this 
has caused a delivery delay for issue 
2.  These books may arrive next term.

This week our Literacy Leader, Kristina 
Higgins, has been running workshops for 
our parents of junior children.  

As a school, we have embarked on some 
new professional development about 
structured literacy.  This is a University of 
Canterbury initiative that has been 
introduced to teachers throughout New 
Zealand to help develop their 
understanding of the Science of Reading 
and how we can best apply this to help 
students learn to read and write more 
effectively.  

These workshops have been incredibly 
informative for our parents and the parent 
turn out to these has been outstanding.  

If you are wanting further information in 
regards to learning more about this 
approach then please use the below link:
https://www.edx.org/course/a-better-start-to
-reading

Nga Mihi, 
John Marwick, Principal

Nga Mihi, 
John Marwick
Principal

Nurturing growth for a lifetime of learning

https://www.edx.org/course/a-better-start-to-reading
https://www.edx.org/course/a-better-start-to-reading


Garden

Green, lively

Planting, growing, watering

Shovel, snail, knife, carrot

Chopping, pouring, mixing

Busy, tasty

Kitchen

By Room 18



TODAY 2.30pm
Fresh Organic Produce Market 

2.30pm
Thursday 30 March

Organic Veggies 
Fresh Herbs

Sweet Treats  from the kitchen
Organic Feijoas

Potatoes
Seedlings from our Garden 





Junior Rugby Registrations are still open!
There are now more ways than ever to participate in rugby in North Harbour! With new 
Boys and Girls Non-Contact grades running alongside our contact grades, there is 
something for everyone.
 
With an exciting year of rugby ahead, don’t hesitate to sign up to your local club today!
 
Head to our website to find your club
https://www.harbourrugby.co.nz/juniors

Help keep a child warm 
this winter

Families throughout New 
Zealand have been severely 
impacted by recent weather 
events.  

We are now moving into colder 
months and families are still 
displaced, living in extreme 
conditions.

As a school we would like to 
support the Kindness Project in 
helping to provide children with 
PJ’s this winter.

Please drop off a new set of 
PJ’s (no second hand, thank 
you) into the container at the 
office from the beginning of 
Term 2.

https://www.harbourrugby.co.nz/juniors



